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                                               VILLAGE  NEWSLETTER 

FALL 2019 A Letter from the Mayor 

 Wow this summer seemed to fly by, so 
much happened in the village this 
summer…the concerts in the park, the 
Party in the Plazas, the neighborhood 
block parties, and time spent with family 
and friends.  I hope everyone had a 
great summer.  Fall is another exciting 
season filled with many activities and 
events. Please review all the exciting 
happenings in the village over the next 
few months. The village board has been 
very busy this summer working on 
several projects that will have long-
lasting impacts on our village. One of 
these great projects is our new entrance 
signs that where constructed by our 
DPW crew.  Special thank you goes to 
Gary Way, a retired DPW employee 
who came back to help us with these 
incredible signs.  

The first project is our Safe-Routes-to-
School project.  This project funded by 
a grant from the Federal and state 
governments will provide new sidewalks 
from Redfield to Pine Ridge with a 
pedestrian bridge going over Bishops 
Brook, as well as new ADA sidewalks 
and ramps installed in the center of the 
village.  Initially the project went out to 
bid later than planned and then we did 
not receive any bids. Fortunately 
working with NYS DOT we were able to 
quickly go out to bid again with some 
changes and have now awarded the 
sidewalk portion of the project. We 
anticipate work starting in September.  
The pedestrian bridge portion of the 
project will have to wait until the 
spring.  When this project is complete, 
every village resident will have safe 
access to a sidewalk in our village, truly 

making our sidewalk system connected 
throughout the village.  

In addition to the SRTS project we were 
also fortunate to receive a grant through 
the CFA grant process to repair Bishops 
Brook and for Limestone Creek bank 
stabilization. This project will fix where 
the brook in these two areas has washed 
away the banks and has compromised 
walkways and bridge structures.  The 
Board of Trustees has completed the 
SEQR process and we have started to 
put the plans together to get the 
necessary approvals .  Our hope is to 
have this project out to bid by this 
winter in order to begin this very 
important village infrastructure project 
in spring 2020.    

We are still working with Onondaga 
County WEP( Waste Environmental 
Protection)  on the village sewer system. 
We have fortunately been proactive with 
projects in the village in maintaining our 
system.  We have entered into several 
MOU (Memo of Understanding) to 
study the costs of repairing the whole 
village sewer system, and to camera the 
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whole village to see the condition of the 
system.  After these reports are put 
together we will be working with the 
County to find the best solution for the 
Meadowbrook issue.  Both the villages 
of Fayetteville and Manlius have been 
chosen to be the first municipalities to 
enter into the county program. This 
project will help all residents for years 
to come. All village sewer pipelines will 
be slip-lined to ensure they will not leak 
for the next 50 years. Slip-lining will 
also decrease I&I from entering the 
plant at Meadowbrook which is causing 
these issues.  I want to thank County 
Executive Ryan McMahon for helping 
our village with this important project.  

We are also excited to announce that 
we have applied for a grant to finish 
Canal Landing Park.  This grant should 
be the final part of this 15-year process. 
We are looking to add pavilions, kayak 
launches, new trails, multipurpose 
fields, bathrooms, and scenic views of 
Limestone Creek and the Erie 
Canal.  The grant looks to complete the 
connections with all the incredible 
assets the village has in this area.  We 
want to thank our many partners- NYS 
Parks, Town of Manlius, Fayetteville 
Parks Commission, FM Pop Warner, 
FM Little League, Fayetteville Fireman’s 
Association, Lions Club and many 
more.  This will truly be a park that 
works with all community groups to 
make this possible.  We should hear by 
early next year if we are successful.  

At our August Village Board meeting 
we worked on two  important projects. 
We denied the 547 East Genesee 
Street/OBG property zone change 
application, as the project did not 
address our concerns from many areas.  
We also started the process of reviewing 
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Safety 

Reminder: 

Pay close attention 

to: 

 Crossing Guards 

 Children walking 

 School Buses 

 School Zone 

Speed Limits 

the newly proposed project at the corner 
of Highbridge Street in the lower village. 
This project will need to go through the 
SEQR review process as well as public 
hearings and village board review.  I ask all 
residents to learn more about the project 
by coming to the village office or going on 
our website (which is in the process of 
being updated!)   We will be asking the 
developer for 3D views and/or videos to 
help us understand how it will look and 
what the impact will be for our village. We 
will always continue to work on what is 
best for the whole village and I truly 
believe the village board has done a great 
job keeping this balance of character, 
quality of life and moving our village 
forward.  We have also updated our MS4 
and Hazard Mitigation reports with the 
state and Federal governments. These two 
reports are critical in our village safety and 
security for all our residents, so we will 
continue to work with all partners from 
the state, county and federal governments 
to make this a priority.  

I am grateful to our village departments 
for all their hard work and dedication. We 
have a very vibrant village, new 
commercial development, with new 
restaurants and shops to see. It truly takes 
a village to make all this happen. The Fire 
Department and DPW continue to 
provide incredible services, our Codes and 
Clerk’s office are always continuing to 
keep our village running and moving 
forward. Thank you to our dedicated 
employees, village board and volunteers 
whose services make our village incredible.  

Thank you for the honor of serving as 
your mayor. Have a great fall!!! 

 



FAYETTEVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
www.fayettevillefd.com  

 

 Citizens Fire Academy  - September 18th+19th  

 Fire Department Mixer & Casino Night @ FireHouse — November 22nd  

 Child car seat checks are gladly done at the firehouse or can come to your 
event. Call (315)637-6101 to make an appointment to have your little one’s 
seat checked by certified technicians on staff. 

 Clocks turn back on Sunday, November 3rd. Remember to check the batteries 
in your smoke detectors. This simple task saves lives! 

 This winter, fire hydrants need to be kept clear.  Please help the firefighters 
and shovel snow away from any nearby hydrant.  It helps both you and the fire 
dept. in an emergency. 

 At the Open House, ask us about Training! 
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DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

Leaf pickup will begin soon.  Leaves can be placed along the curb, not in the 
road, and especially not on or near storm basins.  Rocks and branches 
should not be mixed with the leaves because the village uses vacuum-
operated leaf pickers.  The leaf trucks will be around daily  on a 
continuous rotating basis.  Brush pickup will also continue, but we do 
not pick up grass clippings. 

 

AUGUST 29TH-  BUILDING DEBRIS generated by the 

homeowner will be picked up earlier this month on Thursday 

8/29 starting at 6:30 AM. 

HOLIDAY CURBSIDE TRASH PICK-UP SCHEDULE: 

Pick-up for Thursday, NOV. 28th and Friday, NOV. 29th 

has been rescheduled for Monday, DEC. 2nd. 

Pick-up for DEC. 25th has been rescheduled for Friday, 

DEC. 27th. 

Pick-up for JAN 1st, 2020 will take place on Fri, JAN 3rd. 

 

Fayetteville 

DPW 
 

Monday-Friday 

7:00 am—3:30 pm 

315-637-6065 

 

Pat Massett 

DPW Superintendent 

 

Sewer concerns?   

Call the DPW first at 

637-6065 to help de-

termine on which 

side of the line the 

problem exists. 

 Autumn reminders from ...  

 

 

Fire Department 

Open House 

Saturday,  

October 12, 2019 

10 am—2 pm 
 

Demonstrations and 

Activities for all ages. 

http://www.fayettevillefd.com
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BEAUTIFICATION DONATIONS 2018-2019 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH TO OUR GENEROUS 
SPONSORS!!! 
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-REMINDER-  

from November 

1st  

thru April 15th  

 

NO OVERNIGHT  

PARKING ON  

VILLAGE 

STREETS 

 

TMPD will issue 

tickets regardless 

of weather. 

 

NO on-street 

parking between  

1:00-7:00 AM  

 
POT 
James & Elizabeth Mostrom 
Maryann Winters 
Sheila Brittain/Creative Environment 
Steve Procopio DDS 
Dr. James Monaco 
William G Patrick, MD 
William Flora & Gary Casement 
 
 

BOUQUET 
T H Kinsella Inc. 
Nicholas & Mary Ricciardi 
Fred Astaire Dance Studio 
John Bianchini/ Pinnacle Investments 
Fayetteville Garden Club  
 
 

BLOOM 
Ron &  Ruth Buchanan 
Elaine & Steve Jacobs 
James Wagner 
Marty & Midge Lynch 
Mark & Cheryl Mulconry 
Roger & Connie Morey 
Carol Braund 
Anthony & Jeanne Orioli 
Beverly Simek 
MaryBeth & Don Western 
Weichert Realtors,Bollinger Group 
Mary Betty Armstrong 
Stephen Johnson 
Karen & Joe Porcello 
Paulette Gorman 
Paola Kay Gifts 
Tanya & Chris Horacek 
Elaine Coppola 
Landscapes East Inc. 
Arlene M Scrivani 
Fayetteville Firemen's Assoc 
Ken & Lois Spitzer 
Larry & Linda Egnaczyk 
Barbara gottstein 
Mary Lou & Tom Walsh 
Ann L. Moore 
Theoharis Family 
Fayetteville Masonic Club, Inc. 
Gail Meagher 
Brenda Baker 
Jim Glisson 
Mr. & Mrs. William Wormuth  
Gwyn & Patrick Mannion 
Debbie Wagner 
William Olin 
Mike & Betsy Pfohl 
Sarah Short 
MaryEllen/Raymond Letterman 
Ann Kelly 

 
 

BUD 
Joan & Donald Nicholson 
Maral & Bill Steele 
Sandi Roth 
Dick & Janet Harding 
Kiernan Stinson 
Marjorie Mahony 
Joan & Dan Kinsella 
Robert & Susan Westlake 
Sandy & Alice Henry 
Carol Harris Rothschild 
Keith & Catherine Gage 
Anita Genecco 
Jeanette Levinsohn 
Holly Strong 
Jean M. edminster 
Pierce Family 
Scott Shablak 
Barbara Sutton /Liz Kolodney 
Joe & Laurie Leone 
Bill & Peg Harfosh 
Judy Buskey 
Pat & Jim Sweeney 
Barbara Paradise 
Nancy L Miller 
Janice Peterson 
Josy Mc Ginn 
Kathleen Elliott 
Mary Di Nicola 
Harvey & Kerry Lasner 
Catherine Webb 
Anne & Charles Barton 
Judy Clark 
Virginia H. James 
Frank & Valerie Falso 
Mary Jane Woodcock 
Linda & Bob Ryan 
Susan & Jeffrey Bastable 
Louis & Jane Neuburger 
Randy & Liz Kalish 
Steve & Mary Jane Nathan 
Debbie Delaney 
Victor Ziajka 
Bill & Debbi Hiller 
Anne Palermo 
KarenBeckman 
Fayetteville Hair Designs/Leslie Knott 
Gail Van Dusen 
Carl & Mary Paula Smith 
Lisa Pliszka 
Thomas Kenyon 
Eileen & John Krell 
Jeanette H. Borst 
Joanne & Thomas Kinslow 
Jim Hughes 
Elsbeth Rose East 
Carter Strickland 
Barbara Rivette 
Austin & Janet Vanderbilt 
Christine Kirkman & Randy Wenner 
Donald & Joan Rich 
Gail & Denny Baldwin 
Joan DeMaio 
Tom/Sally Hall 
 
 

SEED 
Jean & Steve Bready 
Brian Okeefe 
Monica Woods 
Carol Hauck 
M/M William Hoyer 
Richard & Grace Bowdish 
Ann Pearson 
Richard & Lynn Greene 
Barbara Kellogg 
Mary Ruth Beers 
Alexander A & Judith J Friedman 
Oriental Star LLC 
Sharry W Doyle 
Gary & Pat Radford 
Peg McCarthy 
Earl Warren/Teresa English 
Barbara L Bickford 
Chloe's Closet 
Sally Alden 
Mirta Bearman 
Kelly Hulbert 
Maureen Jowett 
Rosalind McDevitt 
Beverly Thomas 
Sandra Staniec 
Betty Mitchell 
Lynn Fallon 
Randy Archambault 
Joseph DiFlorio (Rocky's Barber) 
Diane & Steve Fairbank 
Craig & Nicole Rheaume 
Ethel L. Skinner 
Mills Talbot Company 
John & Lee Tedeschi 
Ann & Wally Rowland 
Robert A Kopp 
Lois & Mike Schaffer 
Marguerite Reynolds 
David Haley 
Lawrence & Joan Kimball 
Laura & John Podesta 
Pat Curtin 
Karen Green 
Barbara Haas 
Bob & Kathy O'Connor 
Richard Read 
Mike & Donna Smith 
Christine Connors 
Miller Family 
Dr. & Mrs. Ira H Ames 
Steffi Bergman 
Bobbi Hampson 
Randy Irish 
Wendy Kinsella 
Caroline & Nick Brust 
Faith Hall 
David & Linda Marnell 
Casey Cleary-Hammarstedt 
Thomas & Judith O'Shea 
Linda Lovy 
Martha/Tom Miller  



The Fayetteville Senior Center serves its members in many ways, contributing to their social well being, their 
productivity, their health and their continuing education.  A bimonthly newsletter informs members of the daily 
menus and activities, the weekly special events and programs, fundraising plans, community activities and 
upcoming trips.   

Everyone is welcome, regardless of where you live!   

A partial list of the Center’s programs include: 

Tues. & Thurs. 9am exercise 

Thurs. 10am Party Bridge 

Friday 10:30am Sing a-long 

Friday 12:30pm New release Movies 

Homemade nutritious and affordable Lunch 5 days a week. Call 24 hours in-advance for menu and donation 

Friday, Oct. 26th 6-9pm Wine and Cheese with Silent Auction fundraiser with the community donation of $20.00 pre-sale 
ticket,$25 at the door. 

Friday, November 16th 12:00pm, Harvest Dinner, Turkey with all the trimmings Donation of $10. RSVP by Nov. 12th 

Friday, December 14th 3:00pm, Annual Holiday Party, Donation of $15.00 Entertainment and buffet dinner RSVP by 
Dec. 10th 

 Watch for  November and December events on our website. www.FaySrCtr.org  

Please support our 2019  Memory Tree Campaign.  Watch as the tree becomes more beautiful with each donation.  (tree is 

lit in stages not by individual bulb)  

 

Email: fayseniorcenter2@yahoo.com   
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Wicked Woods!  - Saturday, October TBD 4—8 PM at Green Lakes State Park.  Free event with a Trick or 

Treat Trail along the beach, miniature golf, bounce house, photo booth, craft, bonfire and a Haunted Trail. 

2019 Ski and Skate Sale — Saturday, November 9th, 10am—Noon at Manlius Centre Auditorium. Purchase 

new and used equipment at bargain prices and support your local recreation programs.  

DROP-OFF EQUIPMENT [gently used skis, skates, snowshoes, snow boards, etc.]  NOV 7th & NOV 8th   

Frosty Forest — TBD   Saturday, January 2020 at Green Lakes State Park  

See our website [www.fayettevillerecreation.org ]  

for more details as dates get closer! 

mailto:fayseniorcenter2@yahoo.com
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I would like to donate an Archangel for $50.00 or more on the Memory Tree and dedicate a memorial to:  

___________ ___________________________ __________  $   

I would like to donate a Seraphim for $25.00 or more on the Memory Tree and dedicate a memorial to:  

  _______________________   ______________   $    

I would like to donate an Angel for $15.00 or more on the Memory Tree and dedicate a memorial to:   

  ____________________________________________  $    

I would like to dedicate a forget-me-not blue light on The Memory Tree for:  ($5.00 each) 

 

_____          $    

 

_____          $    

 

____           $    

 

Total Amount Enclosed: (Payable to the Fayetteville Senior Center)  $    

Checks may be sent directly to the Fayetteville Senior Center, 584 E. Genesee St., Fayetteville, NY  13066, or to the Fayetteville Village 

Office, weekdays before 3:00 pm.  

Your Name:          Phone:      

 

Please notify:________________________________________  of my donation.   

 Address:____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Use only one form for each notification.  Please Print legibly.   Additional forms may be copied or requested by calling the Senior 

Center at 637-9025.   Thank You for your generosity.   [FSC is not affiliated with the Fayetteville Memory Garden. ] 

 

ANNUAL 

MEMORY 

TREE   

CAMPAIGN 

BEGINS IN 

NOVEMBER 
 

DONATION 

FORM BELOW 
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Upcoming Events*

Sept 21 - Fayetteville Festival, Beard Park, event begins at 12:00PM 

Oct 12 -  Fire Dept. Open House, 10am  -  2pm 

Oct TBD -  Wicked Woods   and  Jan. TBD, 2020 -  Frosty Forest  @Green Lakes State Park 

Nov 9 - Ski and Skate Sale, at the Manlius Centre Auditorium,  Sale begins at 10:00AM 

Nov 22 - Fire Department’s Mixer & Casino Night, Fayetteville Fire Dept, 7PM—12 AM 

Nov 28 & 29 -  Holiday (observed), Village Offices Closed for Thanksgiving 

Nov 29 -  Village Tree Lighting Ceremony, Fayetteville Fire Dept, event begins at 6:00PM 

Dec 25 -  Holiday, Village Offices Closed for Christmas Day. 

* Visit www.fayettevilleny.gov for details and additional events. 


